



Committed to Safeguarding

Nursery through to Year 6 Newstead Road, Lee,

Lee, London SE12 OSJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Newsletter No 38

12th July 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

This has been another action packed week!

On Tuesday, we had a visit from the Book Bus and the children bought lots and lots of books. Thank you so much for supporting this as we will now receive almost £300 worth of books for our school.

Notes for your diary

16th July Leavers' Disco 7.30 until 9pm
18th July Leavers' Mass 7pm in school hall
19th July Last day of term – non-uniform day

On Wednesday, Year 2 visited Greenwich Park and took a boat to the Thames Barrier. It enabled the children to consolidate their learning about water.

All our reception pupils visited Lullingstone Country Park to have lots of fun and to support their learning on growth and habitats.

Year 5 visited the Globe Theatre for a fantastic story telling session and tour of this amazing theatre. This experience has greatly enriched their learning about entertainment in Tudor London.

On Thursday, our Year 6 leavers performed a superb production of the Wizard of Oz for their families. All our other pupils had seen the dress rehearsals.

This morning, all our Nursery pupils set off on an exciting trip to Crystal Palace Farm and Park to learn lots about animals and dinosaurs.

To end our week we will be having a fabulous Family Fun Day this Saturday. So make sure you come along and bring all your friends. It is guaranteed to be a brilliant community day.

End of Year Reports

Teachers will be available between 3.15 and 6 pm on Monday 15th July to meet with parents and carers in order to discuss reports. Please note that only a very small number of parents usually ask to meet with teachers as reports





















are so detailed. Therefore we ask that you wait until after you have read your child's report to decide if you want to book a meeting.

Sign-up sheets for meetings will be available in the office area on Friday 12th and Monday 15th or you can ring the school office on these days between 9.30am and 2.30pm to book your slot.

St Winifred's School Council Family Survey

This link to a survey was devised by the children on our school council as a way to make our school even better! They would like you to complete this questionnaire as a family please: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/HH3DFQ2

Our Lady of Lourdes parish

<u>Uniformed groups – 21st Lewisham North</u>

We have a thriving community and growing numbers in our Brownies, Guides, Beavers, Cubs, Scouts and Explorers. However in order to maintain and continue these, the groups all need volunteers (i.e. You) to support them. There are opportunities for both leaders and committee representatives. The attached letter provides more details. If you feel you can support them in any way and would like some more information please make initial contact by email to 21stlnscouts@gmail.com . Thank you.

Chorus News:

Thank you so much to the 50 or so people that attended last Sunday's Summer Charity Concert at the church and the social event in the hall afterwards. When we have the final figures we will let you know how much you raised for the British Heart Foundation. The chorus are taking a well-earned break over the summer. Rehearsals will resume in September for the Christmas Concert this year which will be on the afternoon of Sunday 15th December at 4pm.

Message from the Friends

*** SATURDAY 13th JULY 12-3PM ***

ENTRY £1 for ADULTS 50p for CHILDREN

ARE YOU READY FOR FAMILY FUN DAY!??! Our most anticipated social event of the year is here and we can't wait! We have some amazing food and drink, goody bags, some incredible games and stalls and top end raffle prizes for you! This year we have a football competition, reading corner and some self-defence demonstrations for you to enjoy. Keep an ear out for the announcements from DJ Yak Shak! For details of these events please see the running order that comes with this newsletter.

THANK YOU SO MUCH to everyone who has signed up to help out this year - you are amazing! And thank you to all the local businesses who have supported us this year. We are very proud to be part of such a wonderful and generous community! You can see details of our local business partners in the attached flyer.

- ** If you have food donations please bring them on the day.
- ** The Peter James Competition has now closed and the winners will be announced at Fun Day.

SEE YOU TOMORROW!!!

BIG SHOUT OUT FOR FAMILY NIGHT which raised an amazing £749.35! Thank you!

Link for: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Running-order-12-July-2019-2.pdf

http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Thank-You-Poster-Final.pdf

Free Swimming in the Summer Holiday

Please see the attached or link: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Free-Swimming-2019.pdf

Attendance for this week

Class	Attendance	Class	Attendance
Reception C	99%	Year 3F	95%
Reception BC	90%	Year 4T	96%
Year 1A	90%	Year 4CW	96%
Year 1LC	95%	Year 5K	96%
Year 2A	99%	Year 5F	96%
Year 2M	95%	Year 6F	98%
Year 3W	90%	Year 6M	98%

Have a lovely weekend and enjoy the sunshine.

Margaret Hanrahan



















